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Working To Restore Nature

3315 Almaden Expressway, Suite 34
San Jose, CA 95118

Phone: (408} 264-7723

Fax: (408) 264-2435

November 15, 1991
1023RARU.6041
61026.01

Mr. Ravi Arulanantham

Alameda County Health Care Services Agency
Department of Environmental Health

80 Swan Way, Room 200

Oakland, CA 94624

Subject: Site Status Update for ARCO Station 6041, 7249 Village Parkway, Dublin,
California.

Dear Mr. Arulanantham:
This letter provides an update on investigation and remedial activities conducted for the
above-referenced site. This update covers site activities performed during August 1991

through October 1991, and site activities anticipated for the month of November 1991.

Status of Previous Months Activities:

August 22, 1991: Submitted to ARCO and governing agencies the final Work Plan
and Addendum One for Subsurface Investigation and
Remediation at the site.

August 28, 1991: Alameda County Health Care Services Agency (ACHSCA)
detailed approval of the Work Plan and Addendum One in a
verbal communication with RESNA. ACHSCA also requested
that an additional boring to be drilled north of the service island
where the reported spill occurred. The additional requested
boring was unable to be drilled due to an overhead canopy in
this area.

September 4, 1991: Informed ACHCSA of scheduled drilling date of September 12,
1991.

September 12 - 13, 1991; Drilled three soil borings and installed three 4-inch moniioring
wells MW-1, MW-2, and MW-3. Depth of borings ranged from
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16.5 to 22.5-feet. Groundwater was encountered at an average
depth of 10-feet below grade.

September 17, 1991: Developed weil MW-1, MW-2 and MW-3.

September 20, 1991: Sampled wells MW-1, MW-2 and MW-3 for petroleum
hydrocarbons.

October 1, 1991: Purge water generated during development of wells was hauled

and disposed offsite by H&H Shipping Company.

October 2, 1991: Stockpiied soils generated during drilling activities were disposed
offsite by a licensed waste hauler, Dillard Trucking, Inc.

Submitted a proposal and an estimated budget to ARCO for
conducting a quarterly groundwater monitoring and sampling

program for this site.

October 22, 1991: Conducted monthly monitoring of groundwaier wells to
determine depth-to-water in each well.

Anticipated Work to be performed in the Next Month:

0 Initiate a groundwater monitoring and sampling program for this site.

0 Submit a report detailing the results of the subsurface investigation conducted.

If you have any questions or comments regarding this letter, please call us at (408) 264-7723.

Sincerely,
RESNA

Valli Voruganti

Project Engineer
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Project Geologist
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